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February Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, 2/19/2025 6:30 PM 

In Person & via Zoom Meeting 

  

Call to order: 6:30 PM 

  

Roll Call: Officers: Tim, Carol, Scott, Quannah, and Tonii 

Board: Ana, Jan, Sharvel, Virginia, Frank, and Kerri 

Excused:  Leanne and Diane  

Absent: Summer 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Tonii gave the report  

         

  Beginning balance                      expenses                    income                 Current balance 

  Checking: $12,680.46                 $2,814.02                  $1,150.00                $11,016.44 

  Savings:    $ 4,398.71                       -                            $ .36 (interest)       $  4,399.06 

  Queens:    $ 7,923.72                   $0.00                         $ 0.00                      $ 7,923.72 

  Kinnard:  $ 5,307.83                   $0.00                         $   .42 (interest)     $  5,308.25 

                                                                                                                           ========= 

                                                                                                    Total assets: $28,647.47 

Motion to approve January general meeting minutes Sharvel 1st and Ana 2nd - M/C. 

No questions or concerns about the February Board Minutes. 

 

Communications: Tonii 

• Bank statements- checking account statements were received 

• Donation received from the San Bernardino Sheriff’s Rodeo 

 

Chuck Wagon: Tim 

• Tim has been talking with a person that wants to join that has a catering truck but if we do not 

have anyone for the first show, we will not have a chuck wagon. 

 

Trail Ride: Tonii 

• Carol and Tonii have been looking at some dates for our first trail ride of the year and would like 

to have it at Mojave Forks in March but will need to look further into what dates are available. 

 

Queens: Tonii 

• Our queens all received their jackets at the awards banquet, and everyone seems to like them and 

have all remarked that they are very warm. 



• Our applications are posted on the club’s website and open. The sooner you get your application 

in the sooner you can start your fundraising. Please join us as we celebrate 70 years of Hesperia 

Rodeo Queens. 

• Our Queen’s “Cattle Drive” fundraiser is March 29th, and we have a limited number of riders, 

$50 will include the cattle drive and lunch and if you only want to have lunch it is $25. Signups 

and check in will be @9:30 & ride out @ 10 am for a 2-hour ride & lunch will be smoked brisket 

by Tim. 

 

Old Business: Tim 

• Membership packets are available on the website- Family is $50 for the first five people & $10 

for each additional- Individual is $40-please return the membership form with your Code of 

Conduct. 

• Don’t forget that those of you that have High School Seniors our William Kinnard Scholarship 

application due date is April 1st. 

• Complaints- Please direct them to Tim, Scott or Frankie. 

 

New Business: Tim 

• Show Rules- review the changes to the show rules for 2025.They are currently posted on the 

website. 

A.) Regarding work hours- “Riders must sign up for an event to work, if not already assigned an 

event prior to the beginning of the show. Points for the day will be forfeited if an event is not 

worked. 

B.) Rule # 9- Riders must be at the gate and ready to ride when their class is called; riders will be 

given a 1-minute gate call. The event timer will be started, and after 1-minute, if the rider is not in 

the arena, he/she will be disqualified for that event. After the gate is closed and the arena is clear, 

the timers will be ready. Once in the arena, riders have 1 additional minute to cross the timing 

line; riders who exceed this time limit will receive a disqualification for the event and will be 

excused from the arena. 

C.) Rule #12- A rider shall not enter the arena until the prior rider has COMPLETELY exited the 

arena. Horses must enter the arena under control and at a walk, or the rider will be excused 

from the arena and disqualified for that event. There is no alleyway. No more than one horse 

in the arena at any time, with the exception of Lead Line. 

D.) Rule # 28- Maximum of one (1) parent/coach will be permitted in the arena for novice class 

riders (Lil Wranglers and Youth/Adult Novice). No coaches will be permitted in the arena for any 

other class. 

E.) Rule #31 last Note: Green horse points are on the horse and rider combination. Therefore, the 

same green horse must be ridden each show of the season with the same rider. The Board reserves 

the right to make an exception if the green horse in question has a vet note. 

F.) Regarding entry fees- Grounds fees are $5 per horse and rider. Note: There are “No Refunds” 

unless there are extenuating circumstances as determined by the Board. 

• Barn Bash- is also on March 8th, which is our first show. We would like to encourage our 

members to support o this event as it goes towards our junior livestock area of our San 

Bernardino County Fairgrounds and promotes agriculture and our western way of life. 

 



Comments from the Floor: 

 

Makayla- is looking to host a WCBRA sanctioned barrel race the Sunday after our show and there will be 

an open group and a novice group, (novice will be geared toward novice people). 

 

Ana- excited to get this show season started. 

 

Jaidyn- is part of the Future Farmers of America (FFA) and is also going to be at Barn Bash this year. 

 

Quannah- suggested that we think about not having “time only’s” for the first show as there are numerous 

people and our queens that will be attending Barn Bash in an effort to save time. 

 

Kerri- let’s keep working on our new shirt designs and looking forward to having them at the first show 

of the year. 

 

Tonii-shared the new t-shirt designs that she and Tim both had on and let everyone know that the new 

shirts will be $15 each, baseball sleeve shirts will be $20, and hoodie sweatshirts/zip-up sweatshirts will 

be $30. The queens are also having a “blow-out sale” on the remaining stock of their baseball sleeve 

shirts with the new club t-shirt design for $10 each.  

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting @ 7:10 Ana 1st and Tonii 2nd M/C  


